
 

August 18, 2013: The 8th Sunday after Pentecost 
(The multiplying of 5 loaves of bread and 2 fish) 

 

 

Epistle: I Cor. 1:10-17: 
 

I appeal to you, brothers and sisters, in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, that all of 

you agree with one another in what you say and that there be no divisions among you, but that 

you be perfectly united in mind and thought. My brothers and sisters, some from Chloe’s 

household have informed me that there are quarrels among you. What I mean is this: One of 

you says, “I follow Paul”; another, “I follow Apollos”; another, “I follow Cephas;” still 

another, “I follow Christ.” Is Christ divided? Was Paul crucified for you? Were you baptized in 

the name of Paul? I thank God that I did not baptize any of you except Crispus and Gaius, so 

no one can say that you were baptized in my name. (Yes, I also baptized the household of 

Stephanas; beyond that, I don’t remember if I baptized anyone else.) For Christ did not send 

me to baptize, but to preach the gospel—not with wisdom and eloquence, lest the cross of 

Christ be emptied of its power. 
 

Gospel: Matthew 14:14-22: 
 

When Jesus landed and saw a large crowd, he had compassion on them and healed 

their sick. As evening approached, the disciples came to him and said, “This is a remote place, 

and it’s already getting late. Send the crowds away, so they can go to the villages and buy 

themselves some food.” Jesus replied, “They do not need to go away. You give them something 

to eat.” “We have here only five loaves of bread and two fish,” they answered. “Bring them 

here to me,” he said. And he directed the people to sit down on the grass. Taking the five loaves 

and the two fish and looking up to heaven, he gave thanks and broke the loaves. Then he gave 

them to the disciples, and the disciples gave them to the people. They all ate and were satisfied, 

and the disciples picked up twelve basketfuls of broken pieces that were left over. The number 

of those who ate was about five thousand men, besides women and children. Immediately Jesus 

made the disciples get into the boat and go on ahead of him to the other side, while he 

dismissed the crowd.  
 

 During the course of the past 4 Sundays the gospel readings presented us a series 

of miracles performed by our Lord upon people who were in suffering or in bondage of 

the evil spirits. On this Sunday, we witness the miracle of multiplying the 5 loves of 

bread and 2 fish so that over 5000 people were satisfied in the wilderness. 

 This miracle was interpreted by the Church Fathers as an anticipation of the 

Sacrament of the Holy Eucharist. The gospel is telling us that after the disciples brought 

the 5 loves and the 2 fish to Him, Christ, looking up to heaven, he gave thanks and broke the 

loaves. Then he gave them to the disciples, and the disciples gave them to the people. This is 

exactly what He was going to do at the Last Supper, when He instituted the Holy 

Eucharist. 

 May God make us worthy participants in the Holy Eucharist! 
 

        Fr. George Bazgan 



 

 

 

The Harvest Festival 
 

The second edition of the Harvest Festival will be held  
on September 28, 2013, at the Romanian Center. 

This is a fundraising for two major projects: a new roof  
over the main Hall and the kitchen renovation. 

 

We extend our invitation to all of our members  
and supporters to participate in this event! 

 
Tickets are $50.00/adults and $15.00/children (7-14 years) 

 

Please call Viorel Ciocan at (780-994-2304) for tickets! 
 

Thank you for your support! 
 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

At the Annual General Meeting, held on February 24, 
2013, the decision was made to keep the membership 

unchanged, at $100/person ($200/couple). 
We encourage all our members and supporters to pay their 

membership as soon as possible so we can complete 
the various projects during the warm season  
and also to be able to assist the Archdiocese  

with the annual dues. 
 

Keep in mind that $35 of each membership  
goes to the Archdiocese. 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
 

 



 
KITCHEN RENOVATION 

 

Our kitchen is in dire need for expansion and renovation. 
In the fall of 2012 we launched a campaign to fundraise  

for this important project. 
The last estimate for the project came at around $80.000. 

We appeal to all of our members, supporters and friends  
to give generously towards this major project  

and support our fundraising events! 
All donors will receive a tax-deductible receipt  

and our heartfelt appreciation. 
 

THANK YOU AND MAY THE GOOD LORD BLESS YOU! 
 

 


